University Library Committee

Meeting Minutes for February 8, 2008
Members Present: Lee Blecher, Lesley Farmer, Bei Lu, Betsy McEneaney, Hema Ramachandran, Sara Sluss, Hilda Sramek, Ebony Utley, Jun Yan 

Meeting Called to Order at 2:05 pm in Room 305, Main Library.
Approved the Agenda

Approved Minutes from November 7, 2007 
Announcements


1.
Craig Fleming will have to resign from the University Library Committee to fill a position on the GEGC. The College of the Arts is seeking a replacement.


2.
Congratulations to Lesley Farmer who was recently recognized as the Member of the Year by the California Library Association. 

Library update

1.
Hema provided an update on the library renovation. The 4th and 5th floors are now open, and they are working on the Graduate Center.


2.
Some concerns were raised regarding the need for more meeting and instructional room space. Lesley agreed to contact Roman to see what the status of this issue might be and whether the library committee could provide any support in this regard. 


3.
A question was raised regarding the status of refilling the second statistical support position formerly held by Dave Bradley that helped provide stat support for research being conducted by faculty and graduate students. 
Information Literacy Grants


1.
Lesley is still seeking to work with faculty/programs to aid them in incorporating information literacy related learning objectives into their course syllabi. She is requesting faculty contacts. Lee provided contacts for the College of Health and Human Services.


2.
The CSU is developing a system-wide database similar to Merlot that will allow faculty to share “best practices” related to information literacy.


3.
Lesley provided a grid that can be used to integrate informational literacy and critical thinking into GE courses.


4.
The committee discussed aspects of what would and what would not be considered “informational literacy” especially when compared to “research”. In general, the committee felt that “information literacy” focuses on obtaining information that already exists, whereas “research” focuses on generating new information or knowledge.
Updates by Sara Sluss


1.
Sara provided an overview of the new library home page, including the link to the Campus Community Update.

2.
The research help link was updated this past Fall 2007. There are now 190 databases. Sara reviewed some of the newer ones and provided a demonstration and explanation of how searches of multiple databases can be made simultaneously when the databases are provided by the same vendor (e.g., EBSCO).
Meeting adjourned at 3:35 pm.
Respectfully submitted, Lee Blecher
